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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

November 13, 2008
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  Vice- President, Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Chaparral Elementary School Cafeteria.  Board Members present:  Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. Ms. Maria Saenz was absent.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by the Energy Savings Team.  The Mission Statement was read by Craig Ford 

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           Supt. Nava introduced Chaparral Elementary Principal, Brenda Ballard.  The CE Ballet Folklorico, sponsored by Librada Yanez and Adela Rodriguez, performed for the Board.  The Energy Savings Team, sponsored by Mr. Eddie Muñoz and Ms. Stella Quinn, did a presentation on plans and ideas on how to conserve energy at Chaparral Elementary. The CE choir, directed by Mr. Randy Moncrief, sang “A Perfect Winter Day”.  
           The DTE Science and Math Fair Winners were presented and awarded their ribbons and trophies from their competition on November 12th.  The CHS Boys Soccer team was recognized for their first District Title, accompanied by Coach Diosdado, the District 3AAAA plaque was presented to Mr. Diggs to be showcased at CHS.  CHS Media Pathway student, Miguel Favela, was recognized for his national winning contest video “Addicted to Cell Phones”.  The CHS Audio-Visual Club showed the video to the Board.        
           Supt Nava said that the district joined forces with the union to work at finding a solution to the financial problems that the District was currently experiencing.  1555 surveys that were emailed out to employees, 1393 voted for Option A and 153 voted for Option B.  She said that the results spoke volumes for the employees and the community, and it showed that Gadsden will do what ever it takes to meet the needs of the students.  Supt. Nava announced that the district was fortunate to find a remedy which meant neither option will implemented.  She hoped that the Union would join the District and work at building a balanced budget for 2009.  Supt. Nava expressed her heartfelt thanks to the union’s executive board for their efforts and working together with District to find a solution. 
           Supt. Nava said that there had been several meetings with parents expressed concerns with their child’s low test scores.  Instructional Support Director, Sheila Raihl and Instructional Support Specialist Jennifer Huntsberger, conducted a presentation on a proposed program, “Cutting Edge Academy”.  The program provides rigor​ous, high standards for all students, teachers, and administration. It en​gages students in community project based learning and connects using interdisciplinary, integrated studies focused on Math, Science, and Tech​nology in a language rich environ​ment. It nurtures the development of essential qualities that support suc​cess in school and career opportuni​ties-Imagineering, Problem Solving, Entrepreneurship, and Collaborative Learning.

	President’s Report
	B. President Saenz- Absent


	Board Member’s Reports
	      C.  Board Members: 
      Vice-President Viramontes thanked all the performers and presenters.  She thanked the teachers who always work beyond the school day with the extracurricular programs.  She attended the Eleve8 ceremonies for the School Based Health Center at GMS. 
      Mrs. Viramontes thanked the staff, teach​ers, union, and central administration for working together and keeping the education of our students intact during the past few months while dealing with the budget shortfall. She thanked everyone for their coordinated efforts and always keeping the students in mind.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated Jackie Campos from STHS on her Cross Country win at State.
      Mr. Ford concurred with Mrs. Vira​montes.  He thanked all the parties who worked endless hours diligently to rectify the budget shortfall.  

      Mr. Ford said that the CHS freshman football team won the district championship. He thanked all the parents who at​tended the Math and Science Fair held at Desert Trail Elementary on Wednesday evening, November 12, 2008. He also thanked everyone who attended the school board meeting. He thanked STHS teacher, Nicholas Wohlgemuth, the district’s academic competition orga​nizer, as well as all the school sponsors for all their hard work. He congratulated the STHS Academic Team who competed in a 32 team field and went undefeated in their division with a “7-0” record, finishing 3rd overall.  
      Mr. Castillo thanked Chaparral Elementa​ry for their hospitality. He thanked all the staff, teachers, administration, and union for sticking together during this financial crisis.  He congratulated the Gadsden High School Volleyball team for their outstanding season and for reaching the quarterfinals at the state tournament.  
      Ms. Huerta thanked the Chaparral El​ementary School administration and staff for their hospitality. She thanked the teachers for their input on the survey and noted that it was great to see everyone come together for the good of the district and the good of the students. She also noted that throughout this budget situation the students continued working hard. She explained that the awards and student achievements should remind us all, of the reason why every teacher in the district labors so hard to provide these students an education.
    

	Student Representative
	   D. Student Representative, Armando Vargas, from Chaparral High School acknowledged that some of the varsity football play​ers received first and second all-dis​trict team honors. He congratulated the soccer players on their district championship and their personal achievements. He informed everyone that on Monday, De​cember 1, 2008, the District will be ready to launch the “Math Homework Hotline”.  It will be available for sixth, seventh and eighth grade students.

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt.  Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum 
       Ruth Mayes extended an invitation to the Board for Chaparral E.S. Science      Night and Winter Festival.

Gail Libbin, Valerie Concha, Maria Villarreal and Ron Richman addressed the Board in support of the great work by the administration at Chaparral High School. 

     Catrina Valerio, Martia Juarez, Amy Schiers, Connie Mayes, Ramona Nanez, and Cliff Reed mem​bers of the Chaparral High School Band Booster Club.  They were repres​ented by Charles Gonnell who addressed the Board with an invitation to a combined Chaparral H.S. and M.S. band concert in December.  He thanked the school board and the administration for resolving the CHS band truck issues.

	Resolution and Proclamation of Regular School District Election
	7.  Action Items:
A. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Resolution and Proclamation of Regular School District Election.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.    


	Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures
	B. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Bid Award: Santa Teresa H.S. Parking Lot Improvements – 2008


	C. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the bid to Morrow Enterprises for work on lot # 1 as recommended by architect Rem Alley. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Bid Award:  Gadsden H.S. Administration, Library and Gym Addition - 2008
	D. Mr. Ford moved to reject the bids presented and re-bid on the Gadsden H.S. Admin., Library and Gym Addition project recommended by architect Rem Alley.   Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Appointment Of Neutral Third Member to Labor Board       


	E. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve Mr. Rodolfo Franco as the Neutral Member for the Local Labor Relations Board. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Approval Of New 403(b)  Regulations and Plan Document   
	F. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the new 403(b) Regulations and Plan Document.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Student 2009-2010 Career Pathways and the 2009-2010 H. S.  Pre-Registration Handbook
	G. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Student 2009-2010 Career Pathways and the 2009-2010 H. S. Pre-Registration Handbook with the recommended changes.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Flag Etiquette 
	8.  Discussion Items:  
A. Deputy Superintendent Yturralde presented to the board and the audience proper flag etiquette, which will be shared with the district’s principals.  

	 Closed Session 
	9.    Mrs. Ford motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, and collective bargaining.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:10p.m.   

	Reconvene

	10. Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:16 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.                        
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